Minutes of the Annual Meeting

Jameson Family Cemetery, Inc,

Meeting of November 7, 2010

John Jameson, president, called the meeting to order.  Others present were Michael Johnson, Ronnie Jameson and Charlotte Watson.

Michael Johnson read the minutes of the last meeting October 11, 2009.  A correction was made to the date of the account balance (should have read Oct 11 2009).  The minutes were accepted.

Michael gave the treasury report.  As of November 7, 2010, the balance stands at $21,185.60, including a pending deposit of $35.00.

Membership and board member attendance were discussed as concerns.  Attendance is needed by all board members, and all are encouraged to extend invitations to any interested family members for next year’s meeting.  

New Business

The board wishes to recognize the maintenance being provided by Crossroads Baptist Church, and to the Perry family across the road who also help maintain the front of the cemetery.  John will send a thank-you letter to each.

A discussion was held to consider moving the meeting date to encourage more attendance, but it was decided to leave the meeting date as the 3rd Sunday in October.

John will ask Dan Elliot that the next time he is in the area, to place a temporary marker at each of the unmarked graves he detected.

Michael noted that a burial of cremains was held in June 2010 for David Jameson (grandson of Carl Jameson).  No burial fee was asked of the family.

Ronnie noted that a marker has been placed by Judy Burdine to mark the grave of her infant child.   Ronnie also arranged in July for Easley Marble to add plastic and gravel in between several plots to reduce maintenance.  

Michael reported that Garrison Accounting submitted a tax return for the Jameson Family Cemetery, for fiscal year ending Sept 30 2010.  This act should make us compliant with US rules covering non-profits, allowing  contributions to be tax deductible by the giver. We are recorded now as a 501(c)-13 organization.  Michael will handle the tax returns in the future, anticipating that they will be simple.  Note that all contributions will become a matter of public record.

John will be meeting Nov 9 2010 with Terry Ferguson and Tommy Charles to discuss a plan to apply for a grant with the American Battlefield Protection agency.   If approved, the grant will allow for an exhaustive archival search of records, and limited archaeological research, related to the history and location of Jameson’s Station.  No matching funds are expected from the Jameson Family Cemetery fund.

Michael will request an estimate to replace the plastic and gravel, and one deteriorated headstone, in one of the older plots.

The next meeting will be held Oct 16, 2011. 

The meeting was motioned to adjourn.

(draft) Respectfully submitted by Michael M. Johnson, November 13, 2010.

